HB 1489 -- LICENSED BOAT DEALERS
SPONSOR: Wood

Currently, an applicant for a license as a boat manufacturer or
boat dealer must be certified by a member of the State Water Patrol
stationed in the applicant's district or a member of the State
Highway Patrol stationed in the applicant's troop area. This bill
removes the provision allowing certification to be done by the
State Water Patrol. The bill also allows a member of the State
Highway Patrol to authorize any employee to perform the
certification.

Currently, any person licensed as a manufacturer, motor vehicle
dealer, boat dealer, motor vehicle auction must permit any member
of the State Highway Patrol or State Water Patrol to inspect
certain documents. This bill removes a member of the State Water
Patrol from that authorization and also allows a member of the
State Highway Patrol to authorize any employee to perform the
inspection.



